
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 31, 2022 
 
Dear Monsignor or Father: 
 

I am sending this letter as a reminder that on March 14, 2022, I issued a decree 
promulgating the Revised Norms for Confirmation in the Diocese of Erie. These norms 
are not optional. They involve several changes for the youth in grades 6-12 – 
specifically, a change to the age for the sacrament of Confirmation as well as new 
elements of catechesis for both middle and high school youth. With that in mind, I want 
to address two issues that have come to my attention: 

 
1. Parishes, pastors and/or faith formation leaders seemingly unaware of the 

changes. 
2. Parishes, pastors and/or faith formation leaders who are not implementing the 

mandated process as expected. 
 
As pastor, you are responsible to ensure that the parish implements the diocesan 

norms regarding faith formation as mandated. If you are unfamiliar with this 
promulgation or need clarification about its implications for your faith community, please 
immediately review the Revised Norms which are attached. 

 
These norms, including the provision changing the age for Confirmation, took 

effect on June 5, 2022. Throughout the diocese, the following is in force: the normative 
age for already-baptized Catholics to receive Confirmation in the Diocese of Erie is the 
spring of ninth grade. However, the implementation of this will be gradual. All students 
currently in grades 10 and 11 should now be enrolled in this fall’s Confirmation 
preparation classes to receive the sacrament of Confirmation in the spring of 
2023.  

 
In addition, any curriculum or program used in the new 6th-12th grade faith 

formation process should be utilized as developed by the publisher or creator. These 
programs should not be taught in an arbitrary manner. I expect all faith formation 
leaders and catechists involved in leading these programs to present them as designed. 
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Our ultimate concern is for the benefit of our young people. This is our way 
forward. For you or your staff simply to be unwilling to implement these changes is not 
an option. On the other hand, if you and your parish are genuinely unable to implement 
the faith formation process as outlined, you may be asked to join another parish’s faith 
formation program. The decision about how your parish implements the process is to be 
made in conjunction with your Faith Formation Leader and can be discussed with your 
dean and/or the Faith Formation Department. It is imperative that you communicate 
clearly with the Faith Formation Department regarding the rollout plan so they can best 
support you. 
 

With every best wish, I remain 
 
 
 Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

  
 

  
 The Most Reverend Lawrence T. Persico, JCL 
 Bishop of Erie 
 








